MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

SEPTEMBER 21, 2011

The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:15 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Raymond Perry
Present




Comm. Vincent DiLieto
Present



Comm. Michael Costello
Present




Comm. Robert LeBrun
Absent 



Comm. Charles Dipierro 
Present

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on August 17, 2011, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. Costello

Aye





Comm. DiLieto

Aye
  






Comm. Dipierro

Aye

INSURANCE REPORT:  Comm. DiLieto stated that there was nothing new.  Everyone that is supposed to be on the roster is on, and those that are supposed to be off are off.  There was a discussion on LOSAP.
HEALTH COORDINATOR’S REPORT:  Bill Gardener was not present.  Chief Pipero said that he spoke with Bill and everything is good.  The First Responder course will be next month.  Physicals are done and the Fit-tests are also done. 
CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Pipero was present and gave his report (attached).  Chief Pipero stated that the town’s estimated loss from the hurricane is 16 million dollars.  There was a discussion on the hurricane.  Comm. Dipierro stated that the volunteers did a great job during the hurricane.
Chief Pipero said that he wanted to thank all the volunteers for their work during the hurricane.

Chief Pipero stated that there were over 100 water rescues, 42 calls, and 16 volunteers staying overnight.  There were at least 6 trucks responding and over 32 volunteers responding. 

Chief Pipero said that they were told that they had 35 minutes to evacuate individuals. They are not trained in swift water rescue, so they had to wait for a swift water team to come in to make the rescue on some calls.  Chief Pipero said that it was frustrating when they received calls, and they could not get to the individuals.  Chief Pipero stated that he thinks that his volunteers should be going through swift water training.  It is very difficult to help individuals if there are swift waters.  
Chief Pipero said that they will need to make purchases such as floatation devices, dry suits, throw rings, etc.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro asked if we had any loss.  Chief Pipero stated that they had about $20,000 worth of loss.  They will try to put in their loss to FEMA.  Each district has to fill out separate reports, but FEMA may group everything together.
Com. Dipierro asked if we had enough pagers and radios.  Chief Pipero said that he attached a quote for 10 pagers.  Chief Pipero stated that they did not receive the pagers back from Scott Kivet or the career staff.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Costello stated that his concern is that they get the equipment as soon as possible.

Chief Pipero said that he has a wish list which totals over $17,000.  They need throw rings, safety vests, dry suits, etc.  Chief Pipero stated that he does not know where to go for state contract prices for water rescue equipment.

Comm. Costello said that they should check with Joe Massoni to see if we have the money for this equipment.  Attorney Youssouf stated that if it is a certified emergency, they can purchase the equipment if it is below $17,500, then they will not have to get a bid.  They can move money around to make the purchases.

Joe Massoni stated that there is a $30,000 Contingency line item that they could use for this equipment.

Attorney Youssouf said that they should check with different vendors to get the items they need.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf stated that if the Chief authorizes that these are emergency acquisitions, they could pass a Resolution to make these purchases.

Chief Pipero stated that this equipment will help us with swift water training.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that they should get a generator for this building.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Costello, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to adopt a Resolution authorizing emergency acquisitions of water equipment not to exceed $20,000.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Costello

Aye




Comm. Perry


Aye




Comm. DiLieto

Aye




Comm. Dipierro

Aye

This expense will come out of the Contingency line item.

Chief Pipero stated that the Ladder truck is out for repairs for over two weeks.  It is a wiring issue.   They are trying to figure out the problem. A discussion followed.  Chief Pipero said that they should be contemplating their replacement program.

Chief Pipero said that the ICHIEF conference was a success.  They took 8 classes each.  The Wildwood convention was also good.  A discussion followed.

Chief Pipero stated that in addition to the quote for pagers, he also attached a quote for 20 Survivor LED lights.

Comm. DiLieto asked if Chief Pipero could give the Board a list of maintenance repairs for the Ladder truck.  A discussion followed.  Chief Pipero said that his first concern is the new building; after that he would look for replacements.

Frank said that every Department has problems with their ladder truck.

Attorney Youssouf stated that if they are thinking of replacing the ladder truck, they need authorization, and they should add it to the February ballot.

Chief Pipero said that he wanted to thank the Board for their equipment.  He said that all three Districts worked together during the hurricane.
Comm. Dipierro stated that he went to the other two District meetings, and they complimented this Department.  A discussion followed.
FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave his report (attached).  Ernie said that they will be sending out non-payment letters.  The smoke detector certifications have calmed down.
Ernie stated that during the hurricane he did an inspection at the Rec center, since it was an evacuation center.  One thing he wanted to mention is that they should have a generator.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that they should get a big enough generator for this building.  He feels that they should get a couple of quotes.  They many need to get a bid.  Comm. Dipierro said that they should get someone to come in and figure out how much it will take to take care of this building.  A discussion followed.
Ernie stated that he listed dates for Fire Prevention programs on the website.  He hopes to get volunteers to sign up to help him.

Ernie stated that the Fire Company made a fantastic stop at the fire on Matano Court.  He said that they should be complimented.  A discussion followed.
Ernie said that the web site is in operation.  The material given is posted within 24 hours.

Ernie stated that there is a strong movement to remove the Division of Fire from the DCA.  A discussion followed.  Ernie said that long term there will be individuals making the codes that are not firemen.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Frank gave the Board a copy of the survey which was done.  He stated that last month the Board requested proposals from architects for architectural and engineering design services for the replacement of the existing fire station.   Frank said that he would like them to make a decision on the architects.
Comm. DiLieto submitted the proposals from the architects.  One proposal was from Bergmann Associates.  Their proposed fee is $342,500, which is based on a total square footage of new construction of approximately 20,000 square feet.  The second proposal was from Mitchell Associates.  Mitchell Associates was requesting a retainer of $2,000 upon submission of an executed contract.  A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf stated that they should solicit proposals from other architects.  A discussion followed.  Attorney Youssouf said that no one gets a retainer from a public agency because they are guaranteed payment.
Attorney Youssouf stated that they did a Title search and survey, and now they know what size they should go with.  A discussion followed.

Chief Pipero stated that they are not held to variances.  Attorney Youssouf said that he was not sure about this.  A discussion followed.
There was a discussion on the location for the firehouse.  Attorney Youssouf stated that the town cannot tell them where to go.
Comm. Costello stated that the town wants to give them property on Spotswood-Englishtown Road.  Chief Pipero said that it is not worth moving.  Frank stated that this area is where they answer fire calls.   A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf stated that from a practical point of view, is this property big enough for a new firehouse?  A discussion followed.

Frank stated that if they want to move to a big lot, they will have to move from the area they serve.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf stated that he did the Title search, but he saw some problems.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro asked Chief Pipero about the Deputy Chief’s vehicle.  Chief Pipero said that it is not finished yet.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf asked the Board if they wanted to appoint an architect.  A discussion followed.  Comm. DiLieto stated that the Fire Company prefers Mitchell Associates.  Comm. Dipierro asked Comm. DiLieto to get a list of buildings designed by Mitchell Associates.
Chief Pipero stated that they had met with at least 9 architects and it came down to Mitchell Associates Architects and Bergmann Associates.

Attorney Youssouf stated that he recommends using a New Jersey architect. Comm. Dipierro agreed that a New Jersey architect is better.  A discussion followed. 

LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf stated that he had some Attorney-client privileged matters to discuss.

Comm. DiLieto, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to go into Executive session in order to discuss Attorney-client privileged material.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. DiLieto
Aye


Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Public meeting closed 8:45 P.M.

Public meeting re-opened at 9:45 P.M.

LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf read a letter he received from Attorney Richard Shaklee, who represents Monroe Township Fire District No. 2.  The letter referred to the brush truck donated to Applegarth Volunteer Fire Company, and Comm. LeBrun’s testimony at the PERC trial pertaining to it.  There was some concern about the condition of the truck.
Attorney Youssouf also read his response to this letter, which stated that any questions should be directed to the Board at their monthly meeting.  Attorney Youssouf also stated in his response that the truck was donated in good faith and was not considered unsafe for use by firefighters in Monroe Township.

Attorney Youssouf stated that the Board received the Audit Report for 2010 from Bonamici Colletti.  This Audit must be reviewed by the members of the Board so the Resolution can be adopted at the next meeting stating that each member has personally reviewed it.
ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni was present and gave his report.  Joe stated that the payroll account was closed at PNC Bank and the money was deposited into BCB Community Bank.  The township check has been received and deposited.
Joe stated that CD#2 matures 9/21/11, and they have a week to roll it over.  Joe said that for a 6 month term, BCB Community Bank has the higher interest rate.  They could look for a longer term, but Joe does not think that they should lock it up.  Joe stated that he did not think that they should add to it at this time.
Joe stated that most of the line items are below budget.  There are some that are getting close and they have to be careful.

Comm. Costello asked if we get money from FEMA how will it be handled.  Joe said that it would be handled as un-anticipated revenue.

Joe stated that they need to start getting together with the budget committee within the next month.  A discussion followed.
TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
Amanda’s Web, LLC - $100 – website

Absolute Fire Protection - $254.50 – maintenance 51-4

Absolute Fire Protection - $133.50 – maintenance

Absolute Fire Protection - $1,250 – snap tite dura pak hose

Bank of America - $2,067.50 – fuel; ICHIEF convention

Blue Streak - $405 – uniforms

Blue Streak - $24 – hem pants

Bonamici, Colletti, PC - $10,500 – audit report

Busco Brothers - $865.95 - fuel

Citgo - $528.43 - fuel – (paid online)

Coffee Distributing - $128.40 - coffee supplies

Federated Emergency Services - $3,390.05 – repairs – ladder #1

Grainger - $228.45 – surge protector, extension cord, battery

Joanne Hayes - $16.33 & $24.53 $ & $5.15 - certified mail

IAFC - $229 – membership dues

Middlesex County Fire Academy - $236 – training

Monroe Volunteer Fire Co. #1 - $30,000 – 3rd quarter payment

Monroe Volunteer Fire Co. #1 - $320.79 – reimbursement 10 pairs wader boots

New Jersey American Water -$172.68 – hydrants

New Jersey Emergency Vehicles - $576.39 – repairs

Samzie’s - $1,094.67 – uniforms, embroidery

State of New Jersey - $30 – Department of Labor & Workforce

The Grant Well LLC - $300 – retainer - $2,240.25 – 29 hrs. Grant work

Verizon Wireless - $470.72 – cell phone

Joseph Youssouf - $9,209.75 – legal fees

Thomas Ernst & Associates - $2,200 - survey

TOTAL:  $67,002.04

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $532.32 – phone

TOTAL: $532.32

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to pay the bills read.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. DiLieto
Aye



Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to approve the purchase of 20 LED lights at a cost of $79 each, and 10 pagers at a cost of $405 each, per Chief Pipero’s request.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. DiLieto
Aye



Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:  None
NEW BUSINESS: Attorney Youssouf stated that they will need a Resolution to approve the advertisement of a Special Meeting to meet with architects.
Comm. DiLieto, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to advertise a Notice to the Public for a Special Meeting to be held on 9/27/11 at 6:30 P.M. to meet with architects.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. DiLieto
Aye



Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Attorney Youssouf will take care of the advertisement.

CORRESPONDENCE:  Registration renewal received for 2008 truck.
MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC 
Mrs. Volkman
Cameo Drive

Monroe, N.J.

Mrs. Volkman stated that she wanted to thank all the firemen for the good job that they did during the hurricane.

Mrs. Volkman wanted to know if the Board chose an architect.  They did not choose one yet.
Comm. Perry, seconded by Comm. DiLieto, made a motion to adjourn the meeting.


ROLL CALL:

Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. DiLieto
Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Meeting adjourned at 10:05 P.M.
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